
Welcome to Ms. Lillie’s 3rd Grade Class! 
  
 
Dear Parents/Guardians,  
       
      I am so excited for this school year and the chance to get to know you and my 
students! I can’t wait to watch your children grow academically each and every day. 
To ensure we make this the best year possible, I am sharing our classroom rules and 
expectations with you! This Acceptable Use Policy includes rules for the classroom, 
the computers, the internet and consequences if these rules are broken. Once 
reading over these with your child, please sign the last page and place back in 
child’s homework folder to be returned the next day. Thank you!  
 
Classroom Rules  
 

1.   Be kind to others.  
2.   Keep your hands and feet to yourself.  
3.   Raise your hand when you would like to speak in class or if you need to leave 

your seat. (ie. bathroom, sharpen pencil, get supplies, etc.) 
4.   Follow all directions.   
5.   Always do your best!  

 
Rules for Using Technology in the Classroom  
 

1.   Be very gentle with devices.  
2.   Leave your workspace how you found it.  
3.   No food or drinks near computers.  
4.   Print only with permission.  
5.   Place iPads/laptops on charger when not in use.  

 
Classroom Rules for Using the Internet 
  

1.   No cyberbullying EVER  
2.   Stay on task and on approved websites.  
3.   Never give your personal information out to anyone.  
4.   Don’t download anything onto the computer without permission from Ms. Lillie  
5.   Never change settings without permission.  

 
Consequences 
 



1st offense: Rule reminder  
2nd offense: Time to think  
3rd offense: Note/phone call home  
4th offense: Office referral  
 
 
*Plagiarism is a form of cheating and will not be tolerated in the classroom. 
Plagiarism is stealing another person’s ideas or writing and using them as your own. 
This is not something we will do as we will come up with our own, personal ideas.  
 
*Students will follow all copyright laws, as it is unacceptable to steal someone 
else’s work. Copyright is a legal right given to a person, so they are able to publish 
their personal work.  
 
*The Fair Use Policy is a law that allows others to use CERTAIN copyrighted 
materials for educational purposes.  
 
If you have any questions regarding my classroom rules, do not hesitate to email me 
at lillie.kinnane@smail.astate.edu  
 

              
 
 
 
Student Signature: _____________________________ 
 
Parent/Guardian Signature/Date: _________________________________ 
 
Teacher Signature: ________________________________ 


